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Chris Roots

TWO trainers were handed letters
requesting their phione records by
HarnessRacing NSW yesterday as
the probeintealleged swabbing
Irregularities~which resultedin
harness racingstewards Paul
0'Toole and MatthewBentley
tendering theirresignations en
Monday~widened.

Trainer-driver Mitchell Reese
confirmed hereceivedaletter,
whileitisbelieved trainer
Michael Russo was.given a simil-
ar document. “Thavenothingto
lhide,” Reesesaid. “If theywant
myphone records theycan have
them.”

The Heraldunderstands the
investigatlon centres on the
departed stewards not taking pre-
and post-race swabs from eertain
horsesin particular races. Whern
Informed afthe allegations on
Monday, O’Tooleand Bentley
tendered theirresignations.

Theinvestigationinto 0*Toole
and Bentleylasted formore than
sixmonths afteramember ofthe
stewards' panel openly ques-
tioned theirintegrity. ©'Toole
was the official starteratmany
meetingsand had the respansi-
bility of choosinghorses which
were tobe swabbed pre-race.

The chief executive of Harness
Racing NSW, Sam Nati, has per-
sonally taken charge of the
investigation, alongwith the
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sport’s new regulatory manager
Reid Sanders. “This is an
extremely sobering occurrence
for the industry - there is no
getting away from that fact,” Nati
said.

“This investigation is ugly and
there will be fallout. However,
there is no stene being left -
unturned. As sad and angry as
everybody Is tight now, this
should give participants the con-
fidence that Harness Racing NSW
is doing everything in its powerto
ensure a level playing field.”

Bentley had been considered a
rising star on the stewards’ panel
with a background in law, while
0’Toole was veteran steward and
starter.

The anger was clear at Men-
angle yesterday but efficials
were reluctant to talk about the
situation. Nati cenfirmed “fur-
ther letters [were] sent to train-
ers” yesterday but would net
confinn how many. It is believed
to be eight.

The cerruption is helieved to
be endemic within the sport and
was not isolated. It is believed
oné trainer almost exclusively
nominated horses for meetings
where Bentley was rostered to be
chairman of stewards.

NSW Harness Racing chief
steward Bill €able said he was
disappointed in the conduct of
0'Tacle and Bentley.

Racing NSW chief steward Ray

Muwrihy rang Sanders and
offered “whatever help they
needed”. “It is a tersible matter,”
Murrihy said. O'Teole and Bent-
ley could not be contacted by the
Heraldlast night.
# Queen’s Cup winner Moudre
has broken dewn and will not
race this spring. Wasnambool
trainer Ciaren Maher confirmed
the six-year-old had suffered a
tendon injury and would be off
the scene for a year.

Maher was excited about
Moudre’s spring prospects after
he showed so much promise last
seasen. “He probably aggravated
the tendon when he trialled the
other day,” Maher said.
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